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Ref: GAC2022-2 
Date: 22 March 2023 
 
 
 
Melanie Godfrey, Director of Education and Lifelong Learning 
County Hall 
Atlantic Wharf 
Cardiff 
CF104UW 
 
 
 
Dear Melanie Godfrey 
 
Re: Education and Lifelong Learning Internal Audit Recommendations 
 
At our meeting yesterday, our Governance and Audit Committee noted that a number of 
Internal Audit recommendations are outstanding within your directorate. 

This follows your attendance in January, at which time you provided a profile of the 
outstanding recommendations for each internal audit, and the timescale of when the 
respective reports were issued. At this time we noted a number of longstanding 
recommendations that need to be addressed. 

A summary of the position we received in our meeting yesterday for school and non-
school ‘red’ and ‘red/amber’ recommendations is shown below, whereby the agreed 
action date has passed for twenty-seven recommendations which remain open.    

 

Red and Red Amber Recommendations – Education and Lifelong Learning 
    

open recommendations by status 

Area 
No. of 
Audits 

No. of 
Red 

Rec's 

No. of 
Red/ 

Amber 
Rec's 

No. of Rec's 
with Amended 

Action Date 

No. of Rec's 
where action 

date has passed 

Current 
target date 
not yet due  

Schools 17 1 41 35 24 18 

Non-Schools  9 4 13 16 3 14 

 



We receive all Internal Audit recommendations, management responses, and agreed 
target dates in each Committee meeting until the point that the recommendations are 
confirmed as completed. We also take the opportunity to consider the status in delivering 
audit recommendations when we meet with you, and other directors, to discuss the 
control environment in each directorate.  

In delivering our responsibility of monitoring progress in addressing risk-related issues 
which have been reported to Committee, I promised Committee yesterday that, as 
Chairman, I would invite to you seeking your comments on any ‘red’ and ‘red/amber’ 
recommendations for which the action date has passed in respect of schools and those 
relating to the wider education and lifelong learning directorate.  

I kindly request: 

 A brief explanation of the circumstances which have led to a delay in implementing 
the agreed actions for each particular audit. 

 An outline of the current mechanisms in place to monitor and manage the delivery 
of school and non-school recommendations, and details of any proposed changes 
you may be considering to provide greater assurance going forward.  

 A commitment and timeframe for the delivery of these recommendations. 
 That if there are any recommendations for which circumstances have changed, 

and the original agreed action may require review, that you please draw these to 
my attention and make arrangements to discuss the position with the Audit 
Manager. 

May I conclude in recording that I will be retiring and standing down from serving on the 
Governance and Audit Committee with effect from 31 March 2023. I would like to take 
the opportunity to thank you for your courtesy, and for the effective working relationship 
that you have established with our Committee since your appointment. I hope this 
relationship will continue, as and when, my successor as Chairperson is appointed.  

If your response letter is provided after 31 March 2023, please address your letter to 
Gavin McArthur, current Deputy Chairperson of the Governance and Audit Committee.                    

                                                                                           

Yours sincerely 

 
 
David Hugh Thomas 
Chairperson, Governance and Audit Committee 
 
Cc 

Governance and Audit Committee 
Scrutiny Committee Chairpersons 
Chris Lee, Corporate Director Resources 
Chris Pyke, Audit Manager 
Gary Jones, Head of Democratic Services 


